
 
Caring for others because Christ cares for us 

 

APRIL 2018 
 

Christ is Risen! Alleluia! 
We proclaimed these words to one another on April first, 
Easter Day.  And we will continue to proclaim them until 
the Day of Pentecost.  These 50 days of celebration can 
remind us and teach us again and again of the essence 
and heart of our faith. 

Christ is Risen!  Alleluia! 

On Easter morning we entered Jesus’ tomb and saw that 
it was empty.  Jesus’ body was not there.  A young man 
told the three women (and all of us) that Jesus is alive, 
and has gone to meet them and us.  As you think about 
your faith, how does it impact you?  I strongly believe 
that Jesus and faith in him is most important for our lives 
away from church.  Look at Vicar Adam’s article in this 
month’s newsletter for a reminder and inspiration about 
Jesus’ coming to meet us at home. 

Christ is Risen!  Alleluia! 

If we meet Jesus out there in the world, then why be 
here, why come to worship and education and the other 
things offered in Christian community?  In short, we 
gather to discover and learn who we are looking for in 
the world.  Each week, in worship we sing about and pray 
to and unpack a little bit about Jesus as our God in the 
flesh.  We gather for inspiration and information so that 
we can know who and what to look for.  How will we 
know it’s Jesus’ presence at home or elsewhere in the 
world if we don’t know what Jesus is like or all about? 

Christ is Risen!  Alleluia! 

Easter is a celebratory time, and we need to celebrate 
with one another.  I celebrate that Ilya Svec received a 
scholarship from the St. John’s Home for Children Board 
and will be honored at the Lutheran Charities banquet 
later this month.  I celebrate that we’ve raised over $600 
towards educating young people around the world 
through ELCA World Hunger as part of our special Easter 
offerings.  I celebrate the regular, ongoing work that we 
do as individuals and as a community to care for our 
neighbors near and far.   

Christ is Risen!  Alleluia! 

I celebrate the ways that we gathered throughout Holy 
Week in worship.  We began with a Palm/Passion Sunday 
reading of Mark’s account of Jesus’ last week.  We 
worshipped with St. Paul on Maundy Thursday and Good 
Friday with a potluck meal and stripping of the altar on 
Thursday and two meaningful opportunities to dwell in 
the mystery of the cross at St. Paul on Friday.  We moved 
from Good Friday fear to Easter hope with the Vigil of 
Easter on Saturday, topped off with dinner, chocolate, 
and a toast.  And on Easter morning, we celebrated the 
resurrection of our Lord with joy and hope.  Thank you 
for worshiping this Holy Week, and a special thank you to 
those who helped with worship leadership, coordination, 
and meal preparations and serving.  I appreciate all of the 
work done by so many of you. 

Christ is Risen!  Alleluia! 

Finally, in this Easter season, worship on both Saturdays 
and Sundays will have time for you to share your hopes 
and joys and fears and sorrows.  Each week, during the 
sermon time, you will be asked your perspective through 
some questions related to the Scriptures for that day and 
who we are as a faith community.  I hope you will engage 
prayerfully and deeply as we intentionally journey into 
the future.  These are important times in our community, 
filled with the emotions of Holy Week—namely fear and 
hope.  The events of Holy Week, and the good news of 
the empty tomb and Jesus’ resurrection, allow us to 
proclaim, in the midst of our fears and hopes: 

Christ is Risen!  Alleluia! 

Pastor Adam 

 

beCause. . . for Lutheran Charities 
Sunday, April 22, 11:30 am – 4pm 

The Tavern at Windsor Park 
8444 Transit Road 

Join the fun as local pastors and church workers take over 
the Tavern at Windsor Park to serve you lunch. 15% of 
your bill and 100% of your tips will go toward Lutheran 
Charities of Western New York. 
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Instructions for the Intern 
Vicar Adam Arends 

We recently had some friends over for dessert and a bit 
of conversation. It was wonderful to have friends in our 
home and to catch up with them in a way that you can 
only do face to face. We keep in touch with these friends 
on social media, and by texting each other occasionally, 
but having them in our home we were able to really have 
a conversation.  

During the course of conversation, we were discussing 
things we used to do in high school. Our friend 
mentioned casually that she was in musicals and often 
danced in them. I said, “You were a dancer?” She replied, 
“Are you serious?!”  

I was serious, because I had forgotten that I knew that 
she still takes dance classes, as she and my spouse had 
talked about it many times. Do you ever have those 
moments where you realize you should know more about 
your friend than you do in the moment? When we invite 
friends into our homes, it is easier to remember 
important details about them. Having friends in our 
home, we get to know them more completely. 

It’s been this way for me with Jesus. I have, at times, kept 
Jesus safely at church, and haven’t always invited him 
into my home. Before I started seminary, and still at 
times, it is easy to draw a line between my home and 
church. And it’s easier to keep Jesus at church.  

On Easter, Pastor Adam reminded us to meet Jesus at 
home. The risen Christ is not just at church, but is in every 
part of our lives, including in our homes. I was glad to be 
reminded that inviting Christ into our homes, re-reading 
scripture, the Word of God, and speaking to God in 
prayer helps us to know Jesus better. The more we invite 
Christ into our homes, the more amazing details we 
remember about Christ our brother, Christ our friend. 
The better we know Christ, the fuller and clearer our way 
on earth will be. The more we read about Jesus, the more 
we are reminded of God’s promise of grace and peace. 

As I am reminded that Christ desires to be a part of my 
whole life, including my home, I pray that you will also be 
reminded of how God in Christ is a part of your whole life 
as well. Christ is Risen! He is risen in our faith community, 
he is risen throughout the world, and Christ is even risen 
in our homes.  

Amen. Alleluia! 

 

Council Corner 
The Easter Season is upon us.  I hope many of you were 
able to take advantage on the wonderful services during 
Holy week.  During our recent Annual meeting the 
question was raised what the status of the Search 
Committee is. Pastor Adam came to us with a 3-year term 
call.   In the coming weeks you will be asked to respond to 
some questions.  I ask you to prayerfully consider your 
answers.  We need your honest opinions. Please consider 
your responses as to where you believe Crossroads 
Lutheran Church is now.  Let go of the things that didn’t 
happen when we created Crossroads Lutheran Church.  
What are the possibilities for our future.  Your Council 
needs to know your thoughts.  Indeed, we always need to 
hear your thoughts and concerns.  If you talk among 
yourselves but don’t share with the leadership then we 
cannot serve you effectively.   Please know any member 
of the Congregation is welcome to attend the Council 
meetings. 

I have crocus’ in bloom in my garden.  Hopefully spring 
and warmer weather will soon be here to enjoy. 

Mary Mindel, Council President 

 

Buffalo Waterkeeper Shore Cleanup Day  
 April 21, 10am-Noon, Various sites 

Join members of Crossroads and members of the Buffalo 
community in helping to keep our waterways clean. 
Buffalo Waterkeeper sums up this cleanup event this 
way: 
“Each spring, Buffalo Niagara Waterkeeper coordinates 
our Spring Shoreline Sweep, the largest single-day 
shoreline cleanup in Western New York. Targeting 
shoreline sites, thousands of volunteers come out to 
engage in direct citizen action that makes our community 
a better place and reconnects the public with our region’s 
most valued asset — our water.” 

To register for this event go to 
https://bnwaterkeeper.org/programs/cleanup/ and click 
on “Click Here to Register.” We aren’t able to register as a 
group, but several Crossroads members are already 
signed up at various sites around Amherst, so you’re 
likely to see someone you know! 
 
 

 

https://bnwaterkeeper.org/programs/cleanup/
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Youth Night 
Saturday, April 14th all 6-12th graders are invited for this  
fun, impacting night together at Crossroads Lutheran                     
Church. Families and youth are invited to worship at 5pm 
and we’ll eat dinner together before our games and 
activities begin about 6pm and go until 9pm.    

Starting on April 14-15 and continuing for three weeks 
the youth will be collecting returnable bottles. There will 
be a garbage bag with a sign in the gathering room or you 
can take the bottles to Integrity Bottle and Can  
Redemption, 2790 Sheridan Drive.  Mention that this is 
for the ELCA Youth Gathering.  

Organic Youth  Events 
Volleyball Marathon 
April 20-21, 8pm-7am  

We will start our night together 
serving our community, then we will have an all night 
volleyball tournament. 
There will be prizes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd place! To register go 
to organic-youth.org @OrganicYouthWNY 

Location: Buffalo Niagara Court Center, 425 Meyer Rd,                        
           West Seneca, NY 14224 
Age group: 6-12 graders 
Cost: $25 

Upcoming Events: 
June 2, 1pm-4pm. 1st-5th Grade Spring Play Day  
at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Eggertsville. Cost: Free! 

Tiger’s Den Food Pantry 
THANK YOU for helping to supply the Tiger’s Den Food 
Pantry.  For the month of April we are asking for ketchup, 
mustard, mayonnaise and salad dressing.  One of the 
things that makes our pantry special is the extras that 
most of us take for granted. You may continue to place 
your food donations in the food barrel.  
       -Carolyn Catalano 

Lutheran Chorale Concert 
The Lutheran Chorale of the Niagara Frontier 
bids “Farewell” To Thomas J. Mudd, Jr., 
Director with its concert of Thanks and Praise, 
Sunday, May 20, 2018, 4:00 pm at St. John’s 

Lutheran Church - 3512 Clinton St. West Seneca, NY. Call 
649-2662 for more information. 

April  Birthdays 
  2   Kandy Svec 19    Loris Willert 
  4   Barbara Rupiec  22    Eileen Knauth 
  7   Steve Klose 23    Robert Cutting   
11   Madison Eberhard 26    Arlene Haug 
15   Sharon Wall 28    Abigail Eberhard 
19   Ralph Rietz   
  

April Birthday Lunch 
The April Birthday Luncheon will be held on Tuesday, 
April 17 at  the Olive Branch Family Restaurant , 2343 
Union Road, West Seneca at 12pm.  Everyone is welcome 
whether it’s your birthday or not.  Call the church office 
for reservation.           
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2018 Synod Assembly Project 
The aluminum can tab collection project has 
proved to be a successful endeavor that all of 
our Synod congregations can participate in.   
There is a box in the back of the church for 
your collections. 
 

SYNOD ASSEMBLY will be held in Rochester June 3-5.  We 
are looking for two voting members.  If you are interested 
talk to Pastor Adam. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Niagara Frontier Conference Women of the ELCA will 
hold their Spring Assembly Tuesday, April 17 at Prince of 
Peace Lutheran Church, 2311 George Urban Blvd, Depew. 
The theme, A Thoughtful Prayer Life: Making Time and 
Space for What Matters will be presented by Pastor 
Rebecca Mentzer. Registration and refreshments begin at 
6:45 pm. 

Lake Chautauqua Lutheran Center 
 “Adopt-A-Project Work Day,” April 21 

Interested in working with your hands to clean up and 
repair our local Lutheran Camp? The “Adopt-A-Project 
Work Day” is a great opportunity for you! This is a special 
day devoted to groups and individuals for taking on a 
predetermined project.  Contact LCLC’s office at (716) 
386-4125 for a list of potential projects up for “adoption.” 
Ask a friend and register together, or sign up on your own 
and make some new friends while helping get camp 
ready for another year of sharing the Gospel with youth.  

SPRING ASSEMBLY 
Saturday, April 21st at 9 am at St. John’s Lutheran 
Church, West Seneca. Voting members to Synod 
Assembly for each congregation are voting members at 
our spring assembly.  Just a reminder that the Pastor and 
TWO delegates are able to vote. 
 
 
 
 

Hope For The Long Haul 
Hurricane Maria hit Puerto Rico six months ago. Much of 
the island is still without power and other essentials. But 
immediately, San Pedro Lutheran Church began helping 
the storm victims. They located, coordinated, and 
distributed bottled water and food to 500 families in the 
church’s neighborhood, with the help of volunteers who 
sorted and packaged the deliveries. ELCA Disaster 
Response has brought critical relief supplies, such as 
food, water, formula and diapers during the days and 
weeks immediately following the response. Also, 125 
mattresses were provided to families and individuals. 
Through the continued partnership of the ELCA and the 
Lutheran Church in Puerto Rico, 190 families/individuals 
are involved in case management to identify other unmet 
needs in communities.  

Lutheran Disaster Response continues to work with LDR-
PR to build their capacity to respond to this disaster. 
Through their partnership, a multi-year volunteer 
rebuild/repair program is planned. Even though the 
members of San Pedro Lutheran were impacted by the 
hurricane themselves, they are tirelessly serving their 
community. As one volunteer says, “We are trying to be 
very positive and give hope to the people.”  

Your donations help support the ELCA Disaster Response, 
and all the work being done in Puerto Rico. Thank you! 

We are church together for the sake of the world.      
God’s Work. Our Hands. 
Marcia Brown, mission interpreter 

Open House at GreenFields 
Please join us at our Open House on Tuesday, April 17th 
from 4:00 PM-6:00 PM. Come and take a tour of our 
lovely residential apartments at GreenField Manor and 
the assisted living apartments at the GreenField Court, 
located at 5953 Broadway in Lancaster. 
Visit us and discover why Life is Beautiful at The 
GreenFields. Call (716) 684-8400 for more information. 

Family Promise  
Volunteer Re-Training with Trauma-Informed Care 

Saturday, May 4th from 10am-1pm 
Ss. Columba-Brigid Catholic Church Parish Hall 

75 Hickory Street, Buffalo, NY  14204 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1            EASTER SUNDAY 
10:15 am Easter Worship 

 
 

2 
 
Office Closed 

3 4 5 
 
 
 
Sandwich Team 
#2 
 

6 

 

7 
 
5pm Worship 
6pm Confirmation 
Class 
 

8     

 10:15 am  Worship  
 

9 
10 am Bible 
Study 
 

10 
 

11 12  10am - 12 
pm Baby 
Blessings 

Sandwich Team 
#3 
 

13 
   
  
 

 

14     
5pm Worship 
6-9pm Youth Night 
 
 

15    
 9:15 am   Sunday School    
10:15 am  Worship 
11:45 am  Council Meeting  

 

16 
10 am Bible 
Study 
 
 

17 
12:00pm 
Birthday Lunch  
at the Olive 
Branch Family 
Restaurant 
 

18 
 

 

19 
 
 

Sandwich Team 
#4 

20 

Organic Youth 
Volleyball 
Marathon  

April 20-21, 

8pm ï 7am 

 

21   9-11:30am 
Spring Assembly at 
St. Johnôs, West 
Seneca 

Buffalo 
Waterkeeper Clean 
Up 10-12pm 

5pm Worship 
 
 
5pm Worship 

 
 

22      

 10:15 am  Worship 
11:30-4pm  BeCause at Windsor   
Park Restaurant  

23 
 
10 am Bible 
Study 

 
 

24  
 

25    
 

  
 
 
 

26     
 
 
Sandwich Team 
#1 
 

 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28 
 
5pm Worship 
 
 
 
 

29   
  9:15 am  Sunday School          
10:15 am  Worship 
   

 

30 
 
10 am Bible 
Study 
 
 

Groups Using Crossroads Building: 

AA Meetings: Tuesday & Thursdays 6-7pm in the Fellowship Hall 
Northside Writers: 1st & 3rd Thursdays 7-9pm in the Lounge 
St. John Board Meeting: 2nd Thursday of the month 2-3pm in the Lounge (Sept.-June) 
Al-Anon Meetings: Saturdays 10-12pm in the Lounge  
Garden Nursery School: Basement & Stage (Sept.-June)  

 
 
 
 

 

                          



 

Caring For Others, Near and Far, 
Because Christ Cares For Us. 

April  2018 
4640 Main Street 
Amherst NY  14226-4593 
www.CrossroadsLutheranChurch.org 
Email: CLC@crossroadslutheranchurch.org 
(716) 839-1314 
(716) 839-1691 fax 
 

WonΩt You Join Us? 
Saturday worship       5 pm (Informal) 
Sunday worship       10:15 am 
Sunday School        9:15 am 

Crossroads Lutheran Church 
4640 Main Street 
Amherst, NY  14226 
Address Correction Requested 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Pastor: Rev. Adam Miller-Stubbendick 
PastorAdam@crossroadslutheranchurch.org 
Our Vicar:  Adam Arends 
VicarAdam@crossroadslutheranchurch.org 
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